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The Public Hall, 216 Main Street, Billinge WN5 7PE    
Mobile: 07483 325064 
e-mail: clerk@billingeparishcouncil.gov.uk 




Highways Department,
St Helens Borough Council,
Town Hall, Victoria Square,
St Helens, 
WA10 1HP

17/06/2025

Subject: Urgent Request for Action – Speeding and Obstructive Parking on Main Street, Billinge

Dear Sir/Madam,

Billinge Chapel End Parish Council is writing to raise serious concerns regarding persistent speeding and obstructive parking on Main Street, Billinge – specifically between Newton Road and the village centre.
Residents have repeatedly reported vehicles exceeding the 30mph speed limit, creating a hazardous environment for both drivers and pedestrians. This stretch of road, which passes through a busy area with shops and multiple junctions, is particularly dangerous due to the combination of excessive speed and poor driver visibility.
Compounding the issue is the frequent and irresponsible parking of vehicles on pavements near the shops. This not only obstructs sightlines for drivers pulling out of side roads but also endangers pedestrians, including the elderly and those with pushchairs or mobility aids, who are often forced into the road due to blocked footpaths.
Billinge Parish Council fully supports immediate and practical measures to address these safety concerns. We respectfully request the following actions:

1. Installation of a mobile speed warning sign to be initially placed midway along Main Street, with the flexibility to relocate as necessary to other hotspot areas along the route.
2. Erection of pavement bollards in problem areas near the village shops to prevent dangerous and illegal pavement parking.
We trust you will treat this matter with urgency in the interest of public safety. The Parish Council is committed to supporting any further steps necessary to ensure a safer environment for all road users in Billinge.
We look forward to your response and to working with the Highways Department on a suitable resolution.

Yours faithfully,
Karen Newton
Clerk to the Council
Billinge Chapel End Parish Council
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